Albany Township Emergency Meeting-October 7, 2016 4 P.M.

The Emergency township meeting was called to order by Chair Tim Nierenhausen, on October 7, 2016, 4:00 P.M. At Meadowview Drive. Supervisors Tim Nierenhausen, Loren Pelzer, and Mary Rosen, were present; also present, Diane Noll, Clerk.

An emergency meeting was called by Chair Tim Nierenhausen, to discuss how the driveways on Meadowveiw Drive will be finished.

Meadowview Drive was paved the summer of 2015. There are two drive ways that have not been feathered into the roadway. The residents would like to have this completed prior to the winter of 2016.

Discussion was had on how we should move forward with the repairs.

A the June 2016 meeting, Supervisor Pelzer made the following motion:

A motion to use the \$3,000 to repair the approaches and have the homeowners be responsible for the balance was made by Supervisor Pelzer, seconded by Supervisor Rosen, motion carried.

Supervisor Pelzer is not rescinding his motion and would like to move forward as motioned.

It was suggested we get an estimate on the cost of paving the approach and pay that amount. Chair Nierenhausen will do further research.

Meeting adjourned at 4:25 P.M.

An additional meeting will be held on Sunday October 9 when further information will be available.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane E Noll
Diane E Noll
Clerk/Treasurer

<u>Approved Minutes signed:</u> <u>Tim Nievenhausen</u> Date: October 24, 2016

Township Board Chair